
December 14, 1950. 

The quarterly meeting of the Board of Managers was held today at 
the Association's rooms from 4:30 - 5:30 P.M. 

The following attended: E.F.Abbott Jr., Edwin W. Adams, Elmer 
Campbell, Charles Connor, L.E.Flanders, C.Winslow Hayden, Louis 
F, Laun, Philip W. Lown, Harry Manser, Henry W. Mertens, O.D. 
Mudgett, Hanry Paradis, Deane R. Quinton, Frank 0. Stephens, 
Stephen D. Trafton. 

President Philip W. Lown presided. 

Prayers were offered by Judge Harry Manser. 
* 

The Treasurer's report was accepted and placed on file, 

G-eneral Secretary Hansen reported that (1) the recent Older Boys' 
Conference was most worthwhile and helpful to the 300 boy dele­
gates; (2) that the church basketball leagues were getting under 
way this week with good participation from the various churches 
in our communities; (3) that a few rooms in the Dormitory were 
vacant. 

The auditor's report was accepted and placed on file. 

It was voted to contribute to the support of the National Council's 
Domestic work according to the l i% formula. 

President Lown reported that with |2000.00 available from sus­
taining memberships and two gifts totaling $2500.00 to be received 
early in January, the balance of |4500,00 on the mortgage would 
soon be paid off. 

It was voted to have a dinner-meeting in January to celebrate 
burning of the mortgage. Committee appointed - Canipbell, Hayden, 
and Quinton. 

President Lown reported receipt of $2000.00 from the Estate of the 
late Henry A. Free, It was voted to gratefully accept this gift; 
to add this $2000,00 to our permanent endowment funds; and to 
Invest the |2000,00 in U.S. Government Bonds Series #G. The 
secretary was instructed to write Mr. Keene, the executor, -
expressing the Board's appreciation for this gift. 

The House committee presented plans for repairs to the swimming 
pool and additions to the building for more locker and club room 
facilities. It was voted to have the president appoint a committee 
to look further into the matter and to report to the Board of 
Managers at a special meeting. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Geig:<̂ral Secretary 


